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CAMP JEWELL YMCA 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Alumni WinterFest: Jan. 24 

Winter Camper Reunion: Feb. 13-15 

President’s Day Family Camp: Feb. 13-16 

Winter Family Camp: Feb. 16-19 

Winter Women’s Wellness Weekend:  

Feb. 27-March 1 

Spring Work Weekend: April 10-12 

Mother/Daughter Riding Weekend:  

April 24-26 

Spring Women’s Wellness Weekend: 

April 24-26 

Memorial Day Family Camp: May 22-25 

June Family Camp: May 29-June 1 

Tt’s Grotto Ribbon Cutting: May 30 

5K Fun Run: June 20 
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RAY’S ROUNDUP 
When you think of Camp Jewell, you very well may conjure up  

images of hot days, cooling off at the waterfront and warm 

nights sleeping in cabins or tents. But the face of camp right now 

is much different from that. Many people assume we shut down 

during the winter months, but we actually serve thousands of 

guests from December through March, many of whom come for 

our weekend recreation programs. 

We swap out canoes and kayaks for ice skates and cross country 

skis, and we put away the basketballs and soccer balls for 

broomball equipment and snow tubes (we make snow on the hill 

by the dining hall, making for one of the best snow tubing  

experiences you could ask for). We also offer ice fishing, along 

with traditional indoor activities like arts and crafts and leather.  

Guests who come to our weekend recreation programs often come as part of a group through their church, Scouts, 

community organization or with their families. Like our spring and fall programs, spending time at camp in the winter 

offers groups a way to have a novel, unplugged and quality time together enjoying the great outdoors. The heart of the 

program is the same as all others we offer, in that our guests are given a high-quality overnight experience,  

opportunities to interact with our staff, and all meals at an affordable price. The only difference is that they get to see 

camp covered in a blanket of snow and enjoy the different seasonal activities.  

Another great winter activity offered every January is our Alumni Winterfest, to which all of you are invited. On January 

24th, you and your families are welcome to come enjoy some of the winter activities we offer, and we hope you will 

stay and join us for dinner. It’s a great chance to reconnect with old camp friends, see camp from a different seasonal 

perspective and just have a great time with your family. Look for additional information on the event in this newsletter, 

on our Facebook page, and in your mailbox. I’ll be there, and I hope you are, too.  

DO WE HAVE YOUR ADDRESS? 

 THANKS · GRACIAS ·  GRAZIE ·  MERCI · DANKE ·  OBRIGADO 
Sometimes the best gift we can give is inspiring others to get involved. That’s  

exactly what alumni Dean and Kristin Manning have done here at camp. The couple 

reached out to us more than two years ago to make a permanent improvement to 

camp in memory of their 13-year-old daughter, Taylor, who unexpectedly passed 

away. Of all the projects on camp’s dream list, the water park—now called Tt’s 

Grotto—is the one they chose to celebrate Taylor’s life. 

But that’s just where the story of Tt’s Grotto begins. For the past two years the 

Mannings have attended the dozen or so work weekends to plan, prepare and  

actually build the water park. They came not alone, but with teams of family, 

friends, neighbors and supporters who have worked alongside them to make the 

water park dream a reality. While they have contributed funds to the project, they 

have held fundraisers and raised more than $75,000 toward the project.  

Their passion for Tt’s Grotto is a testament not only to their daughter, but to their 

dedication to camp and what camp does for children and families. We are thankful to have them as part of our Camp  

Jewell family, and we look forward to officially opening the water park for children to enjoy this summer. We hope to see 

you at the ribbon-cutting ceremony on May 30, 2015.  

ALUMNI WINTERFEST: January 24-25, 2015 

Come together with your camp friends at WINTERFEST 

Camp Jewell YMCA’s annual, family-friendly alumni event!  

We’ll kick things off Saturday, January 24 at 1 p.m. with several program areas open throughout camp, including  

tubing, cross-country skiing, snowshoeing, archery, ice fishing, arts & crafts and more. Stay for dinner and join us for an 

evening campfire. There’s no charge for this part of the event. 

Alumni and their families are also invited to stay the night and continue the fun on Sunday, January 25 with breakfast, more 

camp activities and lunch. There’s a $50 per person fee for overnight accommodations and Sunday’s programs and meals. 

RSVPs are only necessary if you’re planning to stay the night. Call us at 888-412-CAMP to reserve your spot today! 

Ray Zetye 

Executive Director  

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·  

ANNUAL CAMPAIGN & MATCHING GIFTS 
As many alumni gear up to make their pledge to our 2015 Annual 

Campaign to bring kids to camp on scholarship, we want to remind 

you that many employers offer matching gift programs up to a certain 

dollar amount. What an easy way to make your gift to camp that 

much bigger this year. Please check with your employer to see if your 

donation qualifies for a matching gift. Thank you for being part of the 

camp community that’s working to bring more kids to camp on  

scholarship this summer! 

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·  

 
If you aren’t getting this newsletter via mail or email it means we don’t have your current contact information. For  

information on upcoming events and what’s happening at camp, send us your contact information (including your mailing 

address) to becky.barton@ghymca.org. 

Dean Manning; Norm Button,  

property manager; Ray Zetye,  

executive director; Kristin Manning & 

Jim Rollins, contractor. 
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ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT: Paul Berkel 

 

It was the dead of winter in 1973 when Paul Berkel and his wife, Jeri, 

first came to Camp Jewell. There was so much snow on Route 183  

leading up to camp there were barely two lanes open. They walked 

around camp with Allen Beavers, executive director at the time, and were 

shown the apartment on the back of the Boathouse that was to be their 

home that summer. And, in Pauls’ words, “for some crazy reason, we said 

we’d do it.” 

Paul didn’t go to camp as a kid, and hadn’t worked at a camp before 

coming to Camp Jewell. As a school psychologist in West Hartford, he 

was looking for something to do over the summer and heard about Camp 

Jewell from a P.E. teacher in his school district. When he started that 

first summer, it didn’t take him long to get used to the camp  

environment. As a child in a family with 10 children, he found camp a lot 

like what home felt like to him as a kid. “Only one thing was hard for me: 

the camp attire,” Paul said. “I was still wearing Bermuda shorts and  

everyone else there was wearing cut-off jean shorts. It took me some 

time to get with the program.”  

As the Norsemen unit director, he was very “with the program” in other 

ways. He earned an advanced lifesaving and first aid certification before 

coming to camp that summer, which came in handy when he assisted with rescuing a camper at the waterfront. “I 

learned a lot that summer, from counselors and kids who had been campers and were junior counselors,” he said. “I 

was worried about them considering me as someone credible, but what I found was a group of people who were 

very generous and cooperative with their ideas.”  

He didn’t return to camp in 1974, but Allen asked him to come back as assistant camp director the summer of 

1975, and he did. That’s the first summer he and Gordon Hodne worked together.  

“The connection Gordie and I had was almost instantaneous. We had an automatic connection the day he came up 

for his interview and we knew we understood each other and could talk openly with one another,” he said. “It helped 

that our wives hit it off right away, too, and that our kids were similar ages. The biggest commonality we had was 

our belief system in the counseling staff. We believed they were where the  rubber met the road and that once  

summer started 70% of what happened was in the hands of the counselors. So that meant the week of staff  

training was critical and we needed to maximize what we did with them during that time.” 

Paul and Gordie met several times over the winter to plan the following summer’s staff training. The pair also began 

attending annual conferences of the American Camping Association to get as much information as they could to 

make Camp Jewell’s program the best it could be. At one conference they presented the summer staff evaluation 

system they developed for Jewell. 

“One of the beauties of the evaluation system was that Gordie and I would walk around camp and grab staff from 

their duties to conduct the evaluations. We’d sit on rocks or logs, or float in a canoe, and talk with staff. I called 

that my office. I never once found any part of being at Camp Jewell ‘work,’ even in the most difficult hours. I just 

loved the joy of being around all the staff and kids,” he said.  

             

 

Paul Berkel and his new bike. 

Paul worked as camp director through 1982. He intended to return the summer of 1983, but was offered an assistant 

principal job that spring that required him to work throughout the summer. He helped with staff training and the start 

of camp, but couldn’t finish out the summer. “That was a very tough car ride down the camp road, the day I left.   

I was excited about what I was going to be doing, but I had put a lot of time into camp and I was sad to leave.” 

But leaving did not end the friendships and the connections to the staff at camp. Gordon and Paul, and their wives, 

bike and cross country ski together. Many former staff stay in touch, and over the years some would unexpectedly 

show up at Paul’s house while on college break. Just remembering some of the “characters” from those days at camp 

brings a smile to his face.   

A few years after Paul left camp, he was invited to join camp’s Board of Managers. He poured the same level of  

commitment into his volunteer post there as he had as a camp director, serving as chairman of the Board of a decade. 

He’d been working as a principal in West Hartford and in 2001 he was offered an administrative position in  

Massachusetts that required Jeri and him to move, and he subsequently resigned from the Board. A year ago he  

re-joined as a Board Member Emeritus.  

A lot of Paul’s time at camp, as a director and as a volunteer on the Board, was focused on leadership. “Leadership is 

leadership, that’s been my mantra since I started at Jewell. As a school principal I studied leadership, and I’ve taught it 

at university; it all boils down to how you lead people, how you treat them and how you understand their strengths 

and weaknesses and help them do their job.” 

Paul values what Camp Jewell offered his children during the time they spent here, particularly the camp community’s  

diversity and the exposure his kids had to different people from different walks of life.  And, a life lesson he learned 

from his father, but that was reinforced by his time at camp, is the idea of paying it forward. In addition to the  

volunteer work he’s done at camp over the years, he’s also been very involved with Habitat for Humanity, his church 

and recently became involved in restoring a lighthouse near his home in Madison, CT.  

“The point is to give something back to others,” he said. “Giving financially is one way, but when you give your own 

sweat and blood, it feels even better.”  

Paul Berkel and Gordie Hodne were recognized as two of Camp Jewell YMCA’s Scoobie Award recipients in August, 2014.  

 

Continued from page 4. 

Continued on page 5. Paul Berkel Gordie Hodne & Paul Berkel 
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Camp Jewell Credo:  
“We come together for this short time to live simply, close to    

nature and closer to each other; that we might renew our re-

spect for the world around us, recommit ourselves to  

family and friends, and rejoice in God’s love for us all.”  

Camp Jewell YMCA 

A Branch of the YMCA of Greater Hartford 

6 Prock Hill Road 

P.O. Box 8 

Colebrook, CT 06021 

888-412-2267 

Leadership Staff 

Ray Zetye Executive Director, x223 

ray.zetye@ghymca.org 

Craig Dawson Associate Executive Director, x225 

craig.dawson@ghymca.org 

Steve Scott Summer & Family Camp Program Director, x227 

steve.scott@ghymca.org 

Jodi Gove, Ranch Program Director, x234 

jodi.gove@ghymca.org 

Rich Krudner, Weekday Program Director, x216 

rich.krudner@ghymca.org  

Paul Cappadona, Weekend Program Director, x262 

paul.cappadona@ghymca.org 

Kathie Reese, Office Manager, x221 

kathie.reese@ghymca.org 

Norm Button, Property Manager, x217 

norm.button@ghymca.org 

Becky Barton, Assistant Office Manager 

becky.barton@ghymca.org 

Camp Jewell YMCA Board of Advisors 

Jay Aronson, Chairman 

Jerome Alper 

Dawn Baker 

Paul Berkel* 

Ed Boiczyk 

Jess Dowdell Brown 

Mike Cahill 

Tom Eng 

Rusty Everett 

Gordon Hodne* 

 

 

 

Makenzi Hurtado 

Alison Feen Koss 

Annie Moore 

Paul Muska 

Rachel Pac 

John Revay 

Jami Silver 

Bob Stearns 

Ray Weaver  

Martha Wylie 

THANK YOU 2014 DONORS 
1852 Society Platinum  

($10,000-$24,999) 

The Buchanan Family 

     Foundation 

1852 Society Silver  

($2,500-$4,999) 

Peter & Deborah 

    Dowling 

Robert Gruber 

Dean Myerson 

Sally Storms 

Hal & Jane Wright 

Ray & Julia Zetye 

Chairman’s Circle  

($1,000-$2,499) 

Jerome Alper 

Anonymous 

Paul & Geri Berkel 

Jeffery & Sara Buell 

Frank Cole 

Jeff Caplow 

Mark & Phoebe Danahy 

Craig Dawson 

Rusty Everett 

Global Impact 

Michael Gustafson 

Traci Kimball 

Jennifer Krebsbach 

Paul McNulty 

Lisbet O’Connell 

James Thomas 

Paul & Pat Travaglino 

Ray Weaver 

Joseph & Jennifer 

    Weiner 

Robert B. Wylie 

Cynthia Zetye 

President’s Club  

($500-$999) 

Aetna Foundation 

David Ahern 

Scoobie Ahrens 

Bank of America 

Richard Brock, Jr. 

Caty Burgess 

Jess Bryan 

Norm Button 

Dooney & Bourke, Inc. 

Gartner the Matching  

     Gift Center 

Steven Headen 

Paula Healey 

Charles J. Heilbronner 

S. Edward Jeter 

Herrick Massie 

Tony & Ruthie  

    Napoleone 

Bruce H. Perry 

Bill & Mary Peterson 

Lyle Potter 

Joy Shure 

David Silver 

Simsbury Women’s Club 

Judith A. Stearns 

Ginna Taft 

Travelers Community 

    Connections 

Maggie & Phil Vescio 

Phil & Stephanie Zetye 

Patron of Youth  

($250-$499) 

Merlin L. Alper 

Jay Aronson 

Judy Arth 

Christopher Becke 

Joseph Berkel 

Dianne Button 

Elizabeth A. Cogan 

Ronald Chorches 

Thomas Curtin 

Rob & Jennifer Dietrich 

Kathleen Dietz 

Nadia Dombrowski 

Genevieve P. Eason 

Dorothy L. Fitton 

Gary Forster 

Douglas B. Fowler 

Bill & Nancy Gaffin 

Sharon Golder 

Jodi Gove 

Peter Gove  

Steve Grube 

Jeffrey Hahn 

Gordon & Gail Hodne 

Bob & Nancy Hoffman 

Mario & Darlene  

    Hurtado 

Hocon Gas of Torrington 

Jason M. Humphries 

Jewish Communal Fund 

Alex Jowdy 

Tom Karpeichik 

Rich Krudner 

Dale Kuntzman 

David S. Lampert 

Joel I. Lerner 

Marianne Lorenzen 

Doug Malins 

Elizabeth McCrohan 

Charles Miller 

Janice Nimura 

Susan A. Noonan 

Elaine E. Nord 

Prudential Foundation 

    Matching Gifts 

Charles C. Roberts 

Jim Rollins 

Jami Silver 

Richard & Muriel Smith 

Robert Stearns 

Jamie Tyrrell 

James & Sarah Waller 

Michael Watts 

Albert Wenger 

Century Club  

($100-$249) 

Altria Group, Inc. 

Peter Anderson 

Anonymous 

Arnold’s Garage 

Bernard Aronson 

Associated Security  

    Corporation 

Dawn G. Baker 

Tim & Andrea Barber 

Mo & Becky Barton 

Barbara J. Berger 

Allison B. Bernhardt 

Peter Blum 

Christopher Bohrer 

Howard Breinan 

Jessica Dowdell Brown 

Alan Bruce 

Susan Bruno 

Ronald Bush 

Robert Bystrowski 

Campbell Custom 

    Carpentry 

Jill Caruso 

Hollis Chamberlain 

Barry Cone’s Heating &  

    Air Conditioning 

Erik Becker 

Sean & Delphine Brown 

Patricia M. Burns 

Mike Cahill 

T. Taylor & Kathleen  

    Cahill 

Harry J. Carrel 

Laurie Casey 

Miles Cochran, Jr.  

Barbara B. Chopin 

James D. Curran 

John D’Arco 

Daniel de Ontanon 

Noreen Delaney 

Michael & Kimberly 

    Dewey 

Nanette G. Durkin 

Virginia S. Durst 

Carolyn H. Edgerton 

Daniel Egan 

Tom Eng 

Kim Fiducia 

Lila Figueroa 

Nancy Follis 

Eileen P. Francis 

Ray Frohlich 

GL Garavel 

Daniel Geisser 

Judith Goldman 

Jim Grady 

Gordon Gregory 

Breisy Guzman-Garcia 

Philip Gustafson 

Seth Harris 

Jennifer Healy 

Cynthia Weinreb  

    Heller 

Makenzi Hurtado 

Thomas M. Iezzi 

William Ingram  

Dorothea Johansen 

Todd A. Johnson 

Jonathan Janow 

Lisa M. Jordan-Young 

Dawn Juricic 

Rachel Belsky Karpeles 

Robert Katz & Roberta  

    Werner 

Lawrence Kiel  

Susan Klein 

Wieslaw K. Kurek 

David S. Lampert 

John Lawlor 

Ruth A. Lawlor 

Daniel L. Leary 

Debbie R. Lill 

Iffland Lumber Co. 

Marc Lederman 

Mary Leone 

Chuck Lewis 

C.A. Lindell & Son 

Wendell W. Livingston 

Sally Loiacono 

Katherine Lucas 

Julie Luhrsen 

Kim Lynn 

Ciorstaidh MacGillivray 

Colin Mahon 

Jill Maier 

Rita Mallick 

I. David Marder 

Barbara Maron 

Carolyn McDonough 

Mary W. McGrade 

Beth A. Mercier 

Lindsey Mersereau 

Sean Milano 

James Morton 

Eva Mostoufi 

Millard Welding 

Robert Mills 

Clara Morel 

Jenna Murad 

Kate Murphy 

Paul Muska 

Ann Nevins  

Michael Newell 

Northwestern Mutual 

Christine M. Oliver 

Marilyn Olson 

Rob Osta 

John Panicek 

Chris Peterson  

Robin Phillips 

Jill Pilon 

Tracy Potter 

James & Susan Pratt 

Gary Radler 

Vaughn M. Ramseur 

Carole A. Rand 

Jillian M. Reed 

Kathie Reese 

Renbrook School 

John Revay 

Rich Carlson Heating & 

    Cooling, LLC 

Patricia Rimm 

Theodore Rose 

Scott & Brigitte Rouleau 

Nathan Russell 

Mary Drake Ryerson 

Susan Sack 

John Santos 

David Satlof 

Russell Schaeffer 

Zoe M. Schwartz 

Josh Sedgwick  

Michelle M. Segalla 

Michael & Margaret 

    Sheehan 

David Sheridan 

Aaron Silver & Sharon  

    Skaggs 

Julie S. Smith 

Maryann P. Smith 

Louis Sobel  

Beth Squires 

Marilou Stadler 

Jim & Retta Stark 

James Stearns 

Peter F. Storms 

Karen R. Sullivan 

Kathleen Tamborlane 

Sandie Teremzi 

Greg Tertes 

Elizabeth Tilden 

Ellen Tompson 

David M. Toole 

James Torrant 

Antonia Turner 

John & Sanda Ursone 

Mark & Dawn Von 

    Mayrhauser 

Alesia J. Warner 

Sam J. Weber 

Dan Weiss 

Trisha Wendel-Hooth 

Francis B. Whitman &  

    Son, Inc.  

Mark E. Williams 

Joanne Wilson 

Sheri Wilson-Gray 

Winsted Feed & Supply 

Joan D. Woodroof 

Martha Wylie 

John Wynne 

Steve & Mary Yarmosky 

John C. Yavis 

Sharon Hurley Zalcman 

Dan Zevin 

Sophia Zuniga 

Listing includes  

donations of$100 or more  

made to our Annual Campaign  

as of 12/31/14. 

 

 

*Board Member Emeritus 


